Informal Remarks to the Media By Ambassador Walter F. Mondale

Tokyo Metropolitan Peace Day Hibiya Public Hall March 10, 1995

I'd like to thank the Metropolitan Tokyo authorities for inviting me today for this commemorative ceremony. It gives me a chance to say on behalf of the American people, to express our sadness for those who've lost their lives and suffered during those terrible air raids.

It reminds us again what happens when we fail to keep the peace. It's one of the, I think, strong points of our day that for fifty years now the U.S. and Japan have been working together building the peace, building a strong relationship and because of that the world is much safer and much more hopeful.

So for all of the tragedy, and it is a tragedy, I think we've learned our lesson and we're doing better. Thank you very much.

Q.: Might I ask, you are the first U.S. Ambassador to attend the peace ceremony...?

Ambassador Mondale: This is the 50th year. It's a good time for us to be here. Whatever our differences in the war, there's no joy in hurting people or in losing lives or bloodshed. The American people don't want that and I wanted to come here to say how sorry we are for how people had to suffer and the destruction here.



Minnesota Historical Society

Copyright in the Walter F. Mondale Papers belongs to the Minnesota Historical Society and its content may not be copied without the copyright holder's express written permission. Users may print, download, link to, or email content, however, for individual use.

To request permission for commercial or educational use, please contact the Minnesota Historical Society.

